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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents











June 28th 2019

Newsletter 4
Last Saturday’s Summer Fair was a wonderful day; the weather was just right, the school grounds looked glorious, the level of parental help was fantastic and the children thoroughly enjoyed the range of activities.  The maypole dancing is such a delight to watch - many thanks to the teaching staff for guiding the pupils in learning this Surrey tradition, and to the children for demonstrating all of our school values to the full.  Their enjoyment clearly shone through as they danced their routines.  It was also lovely to see so many past pupils and also new families joining the school in September at the Fair.  A record £4646.66 was raised, which will contribute to school resources for the forthcoming year.  Many, many thanks to everyone who worked tirelessly to make the Fair so enjoyable for the children, especially summer term PTA Chair Lucy Baker, Holly class reps Helen Watt, Louise Howard, Jenny Haines, Kate Norman and Kevin Mccarthy for co-ordinating the event.  Tracey Barr also did a sterling job as treasurer.  Special thanks to Kevin McCarthy for acting as MC for the afternoon.  We are indebted to Shelley Dauncey, Helen Mclaren and Kevin for working tirelessly in creating the Summer Fair brochure with sponsorship of around £1500 being raised as part of the Fair total.  It has been a great initiative.
The swimming pool is a wonderful facility which is being fully used this season, and I know you will agree that this is a rare opportunity for infant-aged children to gain so much swimming experience and develop an understanding of water safety.  We are so grateful for all the parental help in making this possible for the children.

The only visitor at our first ever School Open Afternoon for the Community last Wednesday was a past pupil from the late 1940’s, and it was fascinating to hear so many memories.  Many thanks to the governors, especially Heather Hadfield, Lisa Walmsley, Tim Hurley and Mike Turner for organising the afternoon.  It was an opportunity to be able to welcome members of the local community who have never visited their village school, and share our learning, values and enthusiasm. The children enjoyed performing their maypole dances one last time this term!  Hopefully word will spread and more people will visit next time.
Moving Up Days (July 1st and 2nd)

The moving up days for Cherry class children going to Year 3 at Cranleigh Primary are July 1st and 2nd. If your child is booked to attend Explorers on the day(s) or attending a transition day at their new school on any different dates, please could you let the office know if they will/will not be attending Explorers on that day.  We are not able to refund the money for the session but may be able to swap the booking to a different day, if possible. 

The moving up mornings within Ewhurst School are:

Apple to Holly – Tuesday 2nd and Thursday 4th July/Holly to Cherry – Tuesday 2nd July.

Year 2 children not attending Cranleigh Primary will have the privilege of returning to Apple class with Mrs Macey at this time.
Healthy Breakfast in the School Hall: Friday 5th July (8.00am until the bell rings)

Please make sure you return the slip by next Monday 1st July if you wish your child(ren) and younger siblings to attend the Healthy Breakfast.  Parents need to be in attendance for the whole period of the Healthy Breakfast (this is not counted as Breakfast Club, which will carry on as usual, but in the Dove Centre for unaccompanied children.  (Please note that children attending regular breakfast club will NOT be able to attend the Healthy Breakfast in the school hall as they are not accompanied).
Sports Morning: Friday 5th July @ 9.30am

Our Sports Morning is held on our field (weather permitting).  Parking is not available at the school or the field unless disabled access is required – please let the office know in advance.  If anyone has any pop-up gazebos, we would be very grateful if you could bring them on 5th July, and put them up after drop off.  We will need at least three, one for each class.  Thank you.

Feeling Good Week: July 8th to 12th 

This is part of our PSED (Personal, Social, and Emotional Development) curriculum.  The focus is on healthy living, growth mindset activities and promoting discussion about emotions and friendships.  The children will be bringing home some PSED home learning in their zippies next Friday, which I hope you will enjoy sharing with them.  Please return by Monday 8th July.
Skip Hop Workshop: Monday 8th July

The children are taking part in a workshop in which they will learn a selection of moves, including individual moves, double-dutch, long rope and partner skipping.  Attached is on order form if you would like to purchase skipping ropes (although they are provided for the workshops on the day by Skip Hop).  Please could you leave the form and CASH at the school office by the morning of Friday 5th July in a clearly named envelope.  The orders are being processed by Skip Hop – your child may get the order on the day, or they will be delivered the following week.

Tuesday 9th July: Feeling Good Morning

This will include physical activity (tennis and skipping), a senses walk, dance/drama and Circle Time activities.  The children will rotate the workshops during the morning in mixed class groups.  The rest of the day will be class-based PSED activities.
Whole school trip to Wisley: Wednesday 10th July

Home clothes suitable for outdoor activities (eg. trousers, shorts or leggings) are to worn, with a school jumper or cardigan, and please could you ensure that your child(ren) has the following:
· Packed lunch
· A named backpack or bag to hold everything

· A full water bottle

· Lightweight waterproof coat and sensible shoes or trainers

· Sun hat (if necessary please apply sunscreen before the trip) 
Pet Service: Thursday 11th July  @ 9.15 am

This annual event is held outside the Wilson Room, and the children love being able to involve their pets in a school activity.   Children may also bring a photograph of their pet.  Parents must bring the pets directly to the Rectory garden, be responsible for them during the service, and then take them home afterwards.  Parents without pets are also welcome to attend.  All slips should have been returned by today – please inform the office if you are bringing a pet and haven’t already told us!
Pool Party: Friday 12thJuly

The PTA are organising our annual Pool Party, which will be held after school from 3.00 – 4.30pm.  Each class will be having pool races which are co-ordinated by the teachers, and there will be a BBQ.  Please return the permission slip on the flyer, which is going home today, by Wednesday 10th July.

· The cost is £3.00 per child, which pays for a hot dog, drink and an ice lolly – pay on the day

· Other snacks and drinks will be for sale.

· Siblings are welcome to join in the BBQ and play on the trim trail.

  
Art Exhibition and Display Evening: Tuesday 16th July (3.00 – 6.00pm)

Every three years we hold an art exhibition in the Dove Centre, which enables each child to experience exhibiting their work in a professional context.  This year the theme is Space, celebrating 50 years since the first moon landing.  During their art and design sessions, the children have planned, made and glazed a piece of ceramic.  They have also used artistic skills and created a painting in watercolour or mixed media, which has been framed.  Traditionally this event is a fund-raiser.  One year the money raised enabled us to purchase a new kiln which is a fantastic resource for the school to have.  This year I will be allocating all the funds raised towards essential school resources.  If you have not already returned your order form and payment, although there was no return date on the form, it would be helpful to have them back by Friday 12th July.

The Display Evening is a final opportunity to see the work your children have achieved during this academic year.  The class teachers are available to discuss reports and end of year assessments.
End of term Year 2 Leavers Service: Wednesday 24th July @ 9.15am
We will be holding our End of Term Service as usual in the church on the last day of term.  All grandparents and siblings, as well as parents, are welcome to attend this special service attended by all the children, where we celebrate the Year 2 children in Cherry Class who are moving on from Ewhurst School.  We also present a selection of end-of-year awards to children in each class.  It is anticipated that the service will last approximately one hour.
Ewhurst Parish Holiday Club: 5th – 7th August (9.15 – 12.30)

Flyers are going out today with information about the church holiday club for children from 4 - 11, which takes place here at Ewhurst School.  This is always very popular, so places need to be booked on 01483 277584 or eofgparish@gmail.com.  The cost is £5.00 per session.
Explorers Booking forms for Sept/Oct 2019 and registration forms for 2019/20
These are being sent home next Friday 5th July.  Please make sure they are returned by the following Friday 12th July.  Please not do not make any payments until the beginning of next term.
Questionnaires

As part of the school self-review process, the staff and governors welcome feedback from parents/carer, and most questionnaires will now be published on the school website.  The first questionnaires online have received positive feedback from many parents.  The Governing Body always considers ways to improve outcomes for children even further for the start of the new academic year in September.  At this time of year, we are grateful to everyone for taking the time to complete the questionnaires.  Today the Summer Term Parents Questionnaire will be available at Parents/Parents Questionnaires. Further questionnaires (School Values, Explorers and the Year 2 Leavers questionnaires) will be available shortly.  Thank you.
Scopay online payments
The Scopay website is becoming mobile responsive from July 8th, and there is also an app to download from both Google Play and the App Store.  

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher


Summer Term 2019 – Main Dates


July 1st			Cranleigh Primary Moving Up Day


July 2nd			Cranleigh Primary Moving Up Day


Friday 5th July		Healthy Breakfast/Sports Morning


9th to 13th July		Feeling Good Week


Monday 8th July		Skipping Workshop


Weds 10th July		Whole School Trip to Wisley


Thurs 11th 		Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 12th 		Pool Party 3.10pm


Tues 16th July		Display Evening and Art Exhibition 


3.00 – 6.00pm


Weds 17th July 		Last French club


Weds 24th July		Year 2 Leavers Service @ 9.15am


			End of Term @ 1.30pm


Autumn Term 2019


September


Weds 4th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Thurs 5th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Friday 6th 		Term starts for Year 1 and 2


Mon 9th – 11th 		Staggered entry for Year R


October


28th — 1st Nov 		Half term


November


Mon 4th 			Inset Day (no children in school)


December


Friday 20th  		End of Term 1.30pm


 


Other Inset Days 2019 – 2020


Monday 6th January/ Friday 14th February





May Bank Holiday 2020


Friday 8th May not Monday 4th May








Awards


21/6/19 – Maypole Practice


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Sebastian P	George		Rosie


Headteacher’s Award


Teddy		Amber-Wren	William


Esther		Sofia		Mia


Chloe		Kit		Tyler








28/6/2019 – Swimming


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Ollie		Riley		Edie


Headteacher’s Award


Amelia		Izzy		Ben


Alfie		Sam		Abigail


Elsa		Megan		George

















			


		





				








